“Coffee Break Meeting”  12/11/17   Koffee Kupp
This was an impromptu meeting attended by Bruce Haveman, Norm Knorr & Erick Elgin to discuss the status of the MSU recommendations & the 2017 invasive weed control program.  
EWM - Most of our discussion was on the status of the lake & the recent DEQ &PLM Surveys.  Erick pointed out that part of our “Management Plan” should be to identify the long term purpose & objectives to control invasive species & promote native species.  The practice of not treating parts of the eastern section of the lake seems to be a contradiction to these goals.     
No Wake Zone - The process to obtain DNR approval was not completed in 2017.  An option to going thru the regulatory hoops could be to inform boaters the importance of avoiding shallow areas.  The prop & wake turbulence fragments EMW & impacts native plant growth.  Newsletter articles & signage at the launch sites could communicate the reason & areas for No Wake practices. 
Lake Monitoring Program - Erick emphasized the importance of participating in the CLMP protocol for early detection & then rapid response to manage the appearance of new invasive species.  In addition, CLMP data will monitor the improvements we’ve accomplished as well provide documentation for grants & other funding.  Todd Blake has indicated the City will sign up for an employee training & be responsible for conducting the surveys in the CLMP protocol.  Bre Grabill indicated by phone that the PLM Water Quality surveys could be adapted to complement & not be duplicative to the CLMP data.  This would ensure a comprehensive data base to monitor progress & detect changes in water quality that may need to be addressed.  Erick also mentioned taking winter water quality samples when the lake is frozen could add helpful information to the data base.  Norm will be able to assist Erick..  
Lake Dynamics – During our 2nd cup of coffee, Erick gave us a short course in Lake Dynamics that included the internal loading mentioned in the MSU Study & the value of the DNR fish in the early 80’s.  Erick indicated he could write an article “ Lake Dynamics – Not Simple” for our 2018 Spring Newsletter as well have a presentation at the Annual Meeting.  
Muskegon River Watershed Assembly – Norm indicated that he has volunteered to MRWSA to be part of their invertebrate survey that includes the tributaries of Fremont Lake.  
Annual Meeting – At our last Board Meeting we scheduled the Annual Meeting for Saturday, May 12 at the TWP Hall.  Turns out this is Mother’s Day Weekend.  Should we consider a different date?    
Norm Knorr  12/11/17  

